## **TOWN OF SEABROOK ISLAND**

**Environment & Wildlife Committee Regular Meeting November 10, 2022** 

Watch Live Stream (YouTube)



# **MINUTES**

#### **CALL TO ORDER**

Present: Jeri Finke (Chair), Mark Andrews, Martha Goldstein, Dean Morr

Absent: Patti Romano

Guests: Steve Hirsch (Seabrook Island Property Owners Association (SIPOA)), Steven Traynum

(Coastal Science & Engineering), Patrick Barrineau (Coastal Science & Engineering)

Staff Present: Joe Cronin (Town Administrator), Katharine Watkins (Town Clerk)

#### **APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES**

Environment and Wildlife Committee Meeting Regular Meeting Minutes - September 8, 2022

Mr. Morr moved to approve the previous meeting minutes; Mr. Andrews seconded. All voted in favor.

The previous meeting minutes of September 8<sup>th</sup> were approved.

#### **New Business**

Discussion – generally about how to appropriately, accurately, and legally define the SI beach
and sand dunes -- with Steven Traynum and Patrick Barrineau of Coastal Science and
Engineering (CSE). Steven was CSE's project manager for the 2015 Inlet Relocation project, and
he has been meeting regularly with OCRM on one of its advisory panels which is updating
definitions of the beach-dune system and jurisdictional lines. Patrick manages CSE's annual
monitoring of the Island for the SIPOA. CSE was the consultant for the development of the
Town's Comprehensive Beach Management Plan (posted on the Town's website.) Steve Hirsch
from SIPOA will also attend.

Chairwoman Finke briefly summarized the current Comprehensive Beach Management Plan for the Town and opened discussion with Steve Hirsch, Director of Engineering from SIPOA, Steven Traynum and Patrick Barrineu from Coastal Science & Engineering.

A discussion was had on the various government agencies who have jurisdiction on the beach front and clarified definitions under state law for the beach, and primary dune system.

A clarification was made on jurisdiction on the beach with regards to the Town and SIPOA.

A discussion was had on how to define the beach within the beach ordinance from the Town.

A discussion was had on potentially using OCRM setback lines are generated every 10 years on the beach in Seabrook Island to designate the beach area, and how this could be an issue with regards to regulations.

A discussion was had on the SC Attorney General Opinion regarding property lines that now are located beyond the high-water mark.

A discussion was had on if the lagoon by Captain Sams Inlet would be included as beach if the vegetation definition was used.

A discussion on the relocation of Captain Sams Inlet regarding applications and if anything should be included in the ordinance for the relocation and coordination between the Town and SIPOA.

Mr. Traynum and Mr. Barrineau made recommendations on how to define the beach within the updated beach ordinance, suggesting the setback line was a logical consideration.

A discussion was had on the erosion and accretion by boardwalk five by Amberjack Court and constant movement of dry sand down the beach from that point.

A clarification was had on where the baseline, the critical, and high-tide water line on Seabrook Island could be applied to a beach ordinance.

A discussion was had on adding regulations within different regions of the beachfront/shoreline rather than using a general or single definition for the beach.

A clarification was had on if the lagoon will still be there when the relocation of Captain Sams Inlet occurs, and a timeline of when the inlet will be relocated.

A discussion was had with SIPOA on the armadillo issue on Seabrook Island.

### **Old Business**

• General review of the direction of the committee and how to move projects forward.

Chairwoman Finke updated the committee on the timeline for the projects within the next couple of years and inquired on how the committee should proceed.

A discussion was had on moving forward with the creation of language for the beach ordinance.

A discussion was had on the SIPOA fire permits regarding their applications and the permit.

A discussion was had on the Marshfront Management Plans from the City of Folly Beach and the Town of Kiawah Island.

#### **ADJOURN**

Mr. Morr moved to adjourn the meeting; Ms. Goldstein seconded. All voted in favor.

The meeting adjourned at 2:14PM.

Date: November 10, 2022 Prepared by: Xatharine & Watkins

Town Clerk/Treasurer